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opportunity to complete your enlistment.  However, Commanding General, , 
directed your separation under Other Than Honorable (OTH) conditions without suspension.  As 
a result, you were discharged on 4 May 2007 with an OTH. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.   These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and your contentions 
that you incurred two inguinal hernias which required surgery and repair mesh, that the mesh had 
unknowingly malfunctioned and caused continuous pain, that you elected to use the other 
Marine’s painkillers as a result of your chronic condition, and that you ultimately were 
prescribed prescription painkillers once the ruptured mesh was discovered.  However, you assert 
this occurred after you had already misused someone else’s medication and accepted NJP.  You 
also describe your post-discharge character as additional evidence in support of clemency but did 
not provide supporting documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy 
letters.   
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as 
evidenced by your NJP, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board 
considered the seriousness of your misconduct and the fact it included two separate drug 
offenses.  While the Board noted the positive recommendations of your command and 
considered it reasonable that your chain of command had awareness of mitigating factors in your 
favor, the Board lacked sufficient evidence to substantiate your claims regarding the effect of 
your contended medical condition upon the circumstances of your misconduct.  Additionally, the 
Board was not persuaded by your arguments regarding the extenuating circumstances of your 
drug use since you had reasonable alternatives to wrongfully procuring and using controlled 
substances.  As a result, the Board concluded your conduct constituted a significant departure 
from that expected of a Marine and continues to warrant an OTH characterization.  While the 
Board commends your post-discharge good character and accomplishments, after applying 
liberal consideration, the Board did not find evidence of an error or injustice that warrants 
upgrading your characterization of service or granting clemency in the form of an upgraded 
characterization of service.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board 
determined that your request does not merit relief.       
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon the submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
mind that a presumption of regularity is attached to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






